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Independent School District Asset Maﬂagement

September 4, 2024

Bryan Walker

City of Austin Development Services Department
6310 Wilhelmina Delco Dr.

Austin, Texas 78752

RE:  Application 24-5529 for a waiver to the distance requirement between a business selling
alcoholic beverages and a school for 4001 S. Lamar Blvd.

Mr. Walker:

Austin ISD has received notification of an application for a waiver to the distance requirement of
City Code Section 4-9 -4(A) which requires a minimum 300-foot separation distance between a
business selling alcoholic beverages and a school, for 4001 S. Lamar Blvd., which is within 300
feet of Ann Richards School for Young Women Leaders.

The District opposes this application because of the belief that alcohol sales near schools are

not conducive to a positive and safe learning environment. If you have any questions regarding

this matter, please contact me at (512) 414-9841. Thank you for your assistance with this request.

Sincerely,

Falied

Beth Wilson,
Executive Director, Planning and Asset Management
Austin Independent School District

cc: Nicole Griffith, Principal, Ann Richards School for Young Women Leaders
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